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PRESENT:  Agnes Garino, Jim Weidman, Zoe Perkins, Will Frank, Gary Hochberg, Glenda Hares, Commissioners; Beth von Behren, Staff Liaison; Nancy Luetzow, Council Liaison. Guests: Art McDonnell, 
Bill Ruppert. 

I. Minutes:  Motion was made by Jim Weidman and seconded by Gary Hochberg to table a vote on the May 15 meeting minutes, as they have not yet been compiled. Motion passed. 

II. New Members:  The two new Arts Commission members, Gary Hochberg and Glenda Hares, were introduced and gave brief personal backgrounds. All the other Arts Commissioners introduced themselves as well.

III. Election of Officers:  Jim Weidman nominated Zoe Perkins to be the next Chair of the Arts Commission. There were no other nominees. All voted in favor. Jim Weidman nominated Jim Erwin to be the Vice Chair. There were no other nominees. All voted in favor. Agnes moved to table the election of a Secretary until a future date. Gary seconded the motion, which passed. 
IV. Art at the Station:  Beth reported that the take-down date for Women in Focus is June 30 and the installation date for the next exhibit is July 2 at 10:00 a.m.  The reception will be July 5. Gary and Beth will assist with the take-down.  Beth will help with the installation.  Beth and Will will help with the reception. Will will set up a time with the OA Gallery to discuss a partnership with them on Art at the Station. Tentative dates for a Jury are July 27 (submission deadline) and July 28 (Jury). The consensus was to do an online submission and to ask Mary Hanson, Jana (last name?), and Nancy Grimes to help with the Jury.
V. Making Music:  Gary Hochberg reported that the new banners were mounted on June 14 in the park and on the utility pole at the corner of Adams and Geyer.  The brochures are ready.  The first concert has about 425 attendees and collected $761 in donations. There was a nice article in the Webster-Kirkwood Times about Judy Roberts.  Discussion ensued about producing hand-held fans for the concerts.  Agnes has a sample.  
VI. Public Art:  Agnes gave an update on the following:
a. Photo Contest:  Jim Erwin reported that there are so far not a lot of registrations. More promotions to the school district are going out.  The deadline is July 31.

b. CCA:  The next CCA meeting is Tuesday, June 26, 4:30 p.m., at Manchester Park. They will be looking at and brainstorming new project ideas. 

c. Sculpture on the Move:  We need to decide by November if we want to do a second sculpture. This will be Year Two of the program. 

d. Hydrants:  The Hydrants have been placed at Kirkwood High School in the sculpture garden. 

e. Public Art Subcommittee:   PASC will not meet again until after the next CCA meeting, which is not yet scheduled. Agnes passed out a list of places that will accept poster and flyeers for publicity.

VII. Arts Foundation:  Jim Weidman discussed the draft marketing plan. Beth has agreed to track her PR and marketing efforts in a spreadsheet and will send to Jim and Christy monthly. Jim said he has reminded City Council that he and the Foundation are a fundraising resource. Wallace Ward, Council Member and Arts Foundation member, will talk to the mayor about this. Jim discussed the Gift Acceptance Policy and reminded Commissioners that there are three parts to it (Foundation, Commission, City Council) and that it covers cash and stocks as well as artwork. The process starts with the Public Art Subcommittee and then moves to the Arts Commission to discuss and vote on. Then it goes to the Arts Foundation and then to City Council in the form of a recommendation. The Foundation will not meet in July. Their next meeting will be August 14.

VIII. Performing Arts Theatre:  Guest speaker Bill Ruppert returned to the Commission to present additional details for his Train Trip fundraising proposal. The trip will happen October 10 or 17 and will accommodate up to 50 people. There would be a reception first at the OA Gallery.  Then participants will take the train to Washington to visit the Brian Haynes art gallery.  Brian would make food available or it could be a “dinner on your own.” The train would arrive at 5:00 p.m. and leave at around 8:00 for the return trip to Kirkwood. He would need help promoting the trip to get people to register. The cost would be about $29 round-trip. This includes the cost of the shuttle in Washington. 
IX. Budgets:  The Commission discussed budgets in terms of which items should go into the City’s budget and which ones should go into the Foundation’s budget. The first year was complicated due to the different fiscal years and the different ways of paying bills.  In the Fall, Jim will ask for budgets, and we will discuss and approve. 
X. Sculpture Dedication:  Agnes confirmed details of the dedication.  The artist will attend. The post for the plaque should be here this week. The plaque arrives on Thursday. Later on, the City may add lights and a mulched path around the sculpture. Agnes has some purple beads leftover from Cars and Guitars, and she will bring water. 
XI. Greentree:  Zoe asked for volunteers to form a subcommittee to work on this. 
XII. Other:  The Commission’s Cars and Guitars booth took in about $156. Zoe provided an overall budget. Michael Gaines who heads MACAA has agreed to come talk to the Commission at the end of July or maybe in August. He may have advice on how the Commission and Foundation can work together. Agnes would like to ask City Council to enlarge the Commission. 
XIII. Adjournment:  7:00 p.m.  Next meeting:  July 17, 2018
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